
Rev. H. R. Ingersoll 

Greetings to our Highway family! 
The past month has found me in Lisbon 

Falls, Maine, for a week-end meeting with 
Rev. Lawson Saunders. The music for the 
Sunday services was supplied by the Gospel- 

aires Quartette of Fredericton. It was a joy 
to listen to their talented and consecrated 
ministry of sacred song and to share their 
fellowship in the work of the Kingdom. 
The District Meeting at Woodstock proved 

to be a season of blessing. The messages of 
the various pastors were challenging and 
heart searching and the victories at the al- 
tar provided encouragement for continued 
service. 
One Sunday was spent visiting our church- 

es at Old Town and Calais and the other 
Sunday I attended the Tenth Anniversary 
services of the church in Sussex. 

In addition to these week-end services, I 
have visited the new Bethany site in Sussex 
on two occasions — once in company with 
the Building and Finance Committee; par- 
ticipated in a meeting of the Youth Camp 
Committee; and, along with Brothers Cann 
and Cameron visited Dr. Storer Emmett in 
Montreal. We were more than pleased to 
find he was out of the hospital and seeming- 
ly on the road to a satisfactory recovery. 
We spent a most profitable day discussing 
the work of our missionary program par- 
ticularly as it relates to the hospital. If all 
goes well, it is expected that Dr. Emmett 
will be able to return to Rhodesia by mid- 
December. 

I am not sure whether this issue will 
reach our pastors and people before Debt 
Reduction Sunday or not, but in case it 
does, we would encourage a hearty co-op- 
eration on the part of each one. Gradually 
our General treasury indebtedness is being 
reduced. How gratifying it would be to 
learn that through a real united effort on 
the part of every church we are able to 
drastically reduce our loans this year. Giv- 
ing to this Fund may not be as exciting as 
giving to some projects but it is a most 
necessary part of the work. Will you gen- 
erously lend your support to making Debt 
Reduction Sunday a success?—O yes, should 
the day be past when you read this, it is 
not too late to send your contribution to 
the treasurer, Rev. N. E. Trafton. 
While Christmas seems a considerable 

way off at the time of this writing, never- 
theless this will be the last issue of the 
Highway before the festive Season. My wife 
and family join me in extending to all our 
people warmest Christmas Greetings with 
the prayer that the peace and joy of the 
Babe of Bethlehem shall abide in every 
heart. 

H.R. 1 

TEMPERANCE FEDERATION 

The New Brunswick Temperance Federa- 
tion is pleased to announce the appointment 
of the Rev. George N. Gillis, B.A., as its 
General Secretary. Mr. Gillis is presently 
the Minister of the Gibson Memorial Church 
in Fredericton. He takes over the post in 
the Federation formerly held by the Rev. 
D. Burton Isaac. Mr. Gillis has served as 
Treasurer, and, since Mr. Isaac’s departure, 
as acting Secretary. He will continue to 
serve as acting General Secretary until as- 
suming the post full-time on May 1, 1965. 
It is felt that Mr. Gillis will give outstand- 
ing leadership in the School program (in 

CHILDREN’S PROJECT 
This year the missionary project for the 

children of our denomination is to purchase 
a croupette for Bethesda Hospital. The ob- 
jective is $200.00 which only means a con- 
tribution of $2.00 from each church. Re- 
ceipts should be sent to Mrs. Ruth Black, 
131 Phillips Street, Wollaston, Massachu- 
setts, 02170. 

DEDICATION SERVICE 
OF THE 

NORTON REFORMED BAPTIST CHURCH 
ON SUNDAY DECEMBER 6th AT 3.00 pm. 

ASSISTING IN THE SERVICE 
WILL BE 

REV. RALPH INGERSOLL 
ALLIANCE SUPERINTENDANT 

AND 
REV. GLENDON KIERSTEAD 
MISSIONARY EVANGELIST 
EVANGELISTIC CAMPAIGN 

NOVEMBER 29 — DECEMBER 13 
AT THE 

NORTON REFORMED BAPTIST CHURCH 
WITH 

REV. GLENDON KIERSTEAD 
AS EVANGELIST 

PRAYERS ARE COVETED FOR A SPIRIT- 
SENT REVIVAL. 

The Beulah Rooms Committee wishes to 

express thanks to all who made donations 

of quilts, and sheets during the year. We 

also thank Mrs. Fred Mawer of Barker's 

Point for the donation of a bed. Rev. J. A. 

Mackenzie will be Registrar of Rooms for 

the coming year. Please address all corres- 

pondence to him at 38 Pleasant St. Truro, 

NEES: 

Rev. G. A. Hopkins, Registrar 

BETHANY FINANCIAL REPORT 
to November 17, 1964 
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Amount due on budgets to November 30 .. 6,000.00 
Amount received to November 17 ................ 3,100.00 

Needed to bring budgets up to date .......... $2,900.00 

We are thankful for the support received to date, 
but it will be necessary that we receive several thou- 
sand dollars in the next few weeks in order to meet 
faculty salaries before Christmas. 

(in Him, 
J. A. Stevens, 
Business Manager 

cooperation with Dr. J. E. Carten), in work 
among the Churches, and in wise adminis- 
tration in the whole field of Temperance 
service. 

NOTICES 

Born. To Rev. and Mrs. L. K. Mullen on 
November 4, 1964, a son, James Laurence. 

FOREIGN MISSIONS 

THANKSGIVING and SUPPLICATION 
IN FOREIGN MISSIONS 

Thanksgiving 

1. The Superintendent together with the 
President and Secretary of the Foreign 
Mission Board visited Dr. Storer Emmett 
in Montreal Novembzr 11th and 12th. The 
Doctor was found in an improved condition 
following back surgery. He is convalescing 
at the home of his brother Peter in Mont- 
real. Dr. Emmett gave a challenging re- 
port from the field and indicated his strong 
desire to return as quickly as possible. “It 
was more difficult,” said he, “to leave 
Africa now for America, than it was to 
leave America for Africa over four years 
ago.” Such is missionary passion. 
2. That the Young Peoples’ Association, 

in cooperation with the Foreign Mission 
Board is making plans to send Rev. H. R. 
Ingersoll, Alliance Superintendent, to Afri- 
ca in March, 1965 to tour the Reformed 
Baptist Mission fields. 
3. For the new church building at Jambezi 
which is nearly completed and where Rev. 
Gene Hudson is pastor. 
4. For the completion of the new 20,000 

gal. water resasrvoir at Bethesda Mission 
Station. 
5. For the dedicated Christian laymen that 
God has given the Foreign Mission Board. 
6. For the dedication work of the Wo- 

men’s Missionary Auxiliaries 

Supplication 

1. For our Rhodesian workers in view of 
the increased political unrest. 
2. For our African Church in view of the 

unrest mentioned above. That our members 
will prove true to God in spite of what may 
happen in our Country. 
3. That the Foreign Mission Board may 
have wisdom for these times of crises. 
4. For our Bible School graduates at Al- 

tona, that God will give guidance as they 
ge out in the harvest field. 
5. For the hundreds of boys and girls who 

attend our missionary day schools. That 
th=y will get saved and established in the 
grace of God while young. Some of these 
students live as far as 13 miles from school 
and walk both ways. 
6. For URGENT financial needs of the 

general fund. 

HOME MISSION RECEIPTS 

June - August 

Gospel itdetsy x seit ee $467.75 

Sambi ohn Sil re Sl a sms Sh 31.00 

SIS SORE mei isd Te NE ae ae EE 60.00 

Greyes BNVITLIS Er nr he i Ben alii hn Shh 10.00 

R101 TD hein chs pm hs tt ol RL RES a 55.00 

Beulahs@fferin gid fs setis wol inns S 260.00 

Gospel Jets. ui bade She | it 124.00 

EleadBofRMillstream jv cinta 15.00 

Head of Millstream. =... ..0 5 cuvevn 19.75 

Sandiond erst ines ie. i Cr ee 65.00 

Havelock anes io ines li, ett in adit 20.80 

Gospel Jets iy nin ete aae 15.00 

TOTAL RECEIVED $1,143.00 

Only seven churches have sent money in 

during the above period. The continued 
support of all churches is needed. 

THANK YOU! 
G. A. Inman, Treas. 


